Central Park Gardens (CPG)

Steering Committee Meeting

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, July 21, 2010

Members Present:
Emily Griswold, Lisa Buckman, Jan Bower, Peg Smith, Linda Parsons and

Dorothy Peterson

1.
Updates


a.
Central Park design public meeting 

Emily did not attend the public meeting on June 21 as planned, but the planning committee for the new Central Park master plan has been told and does understand that our volunteers are unable to take on the management of any additional gardens planned for the park.


b.
Vegetable garden 


Peg, who has been working a lot in the vegetable garden of late, said she has had many positive comments about the gardens.  The peppers, zucchini, squash and tomatoes are looking good.  Although there have been some attempts at thievery, there has been none since the new signs went up asking people not to pick the vegetables, which go to community meals.
c.
New sculpture

Peg will check with the artist about the dimensions of the footing for the base of the new sculpture before backfilling gravel there.  Lisa will check with the City on how much aggregate and decomposed granite is available for the path.  Peg thinks we will need about two cubic yards of each.
2.
Garden Irrigation 

a.
Flooding problem
Peg and Emily did a check on the irrigation system.  The paths had been getting very squishy from the overabundance of water from the sprinklers.  This is inevitable in the Rose and Flower Garden, because the sprinklers must water the paths in order to reach the plants too.  Lisa said the City has been having a problem with settings on their sprinkler clock.  Someone overrode the system, and there was one time when the sprinklers were on all morning.  Hopefully this problem has been solved.  She will get Emily a new printout of sprinkler times.
b.
Head replacement on sprinklers

Emily proposed that we use the money from the Mother’s Day Tea to replace all of the sprinkler heads from the Meadow to the north end.  We have a mixed bag of irrigation heads, and the older ones do not adjust very well because they are stripped out.  Since the distribution of water is not very good, we have flooding in some spots and dry spots in others.  To get quality head replacements (Hunter I-20s), the cost would be about $780.  Lisa will check to see if the irrigation people at the City can get us a cheaper price.  12 inch pop-up sprinklers would be ideal for clearing plantings, but they are more subject to vandalism, so we are looking at getting 6 inch pop-ups.  Treasurer Gail was absent, but Emily will contact her to determine how much money we currently have in the treasury for this project, which will determine the number of sprinkler heads that can be purchased.
3.
Pathway Renovation Project


The pathway renovation will steadily continue until it is done.  Peg needs a couple of people to help her with this project.  Emily and Lisa will funnel volunteers her way.
4.
Signage Update
a.
Sign testing results

Most of the signs have been tested in the gardens twice, and the signage committee has taken the feedback from the testing and worked on revising the signs.  Emily was able to get an extension on the Slosson grant until June 30, 2011, so there is now no rush on signage completion.  
b.
Current state of the signs
The herb, native plant and monarch and caterpillar signs are just about ready to go.  The vegetable sign needs more information, as well as the lawn to meadow sign.  Linda will work on a new sign on companion plants for roses.  The two rose signs that she has already made have too much information on them, but they will make excellent workshop handouts.  It was suggested that the title on Willa’s sign be changed to Right Plant! Right Place!  It was also suggested that the signs have both the CPG and MG logos and websites on them.
5.
Summer Workdays
Workdays are scheduled for Wednesday, July 21 and August 4, 6:30-8:30 p.m. and Wednesday, August 18, 6-8 p.m.
6.
Design Vision and Policy for Addition and Removal of Plants
After the lengthy discussion of the signage posters, there was very little time left for the rest of the agenda.  This topic will be left for the next meeting, and Emily asked that we take a careful look at the materials she sent out by email on this subject.
7.
Lingering Projects
a.
Thermometer and rain gauge 

Emily showed us the thermometer and rain gauge which she purchased.  It was as pictured in the Fine Gardening magazine.  Everyone seemed pleased with it. 

b.
Sundial
Jan took several pictures of the sundial in the capitol building gardens in Sacramento, which she passed around.  Emily mentioned that she is interested in having a basalt column for the sundial and plans to contact Angela Ridgeway, a local artist for her ideas. 
Time ran out for the meeting so it was adjourned.

Submitted by,

Jan Bower

